
Term 3, Week 10, Sept 21, 2022 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S
A N D  E V E N T S :

1/2 Hetherington
Hosting Assembly
Tennis Gala Day

Preschool Open Evening

Possible pupil free day
(TBA)

Early Years Swimming

Fri 23 Sept

Wed 19 Oct

      5:00pm - 6:00pm

Mon 24 Oct

Mon 7 Nov - 17 Nov

Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

STUDENTS RETURN
Monday 10 Oct

FROM
Mon 26 Sept - Fri 7 Oct

As we come to the end of another very busy term, I find myself
wondering where the time has gone. It has been wonderful to
see families join us for events and activities, including Maths
parent information evening, Learning Conferences, Maths
lesson observations, family reading mornings, assemblies, the
book parade, Wagaman Warriors AFL games, Colour Fun Run,
Wagaman World Market and Inquiry sharing. These are great
opportunities for students, families and staff to connect and for
students to share learning experiences.   



Wagaman Primary
acknowledges the traditional

custodians of the land on
which we learn, the  Larrakia

people. 
We respect their Elders,

past, present and  
 emerging.

Last week our school celebrated Literacy and Numeracy
week. Classes had guest readers who shared their
favourite picture books, and there were daily Maths
challenges that students worked through. Our primary
students participated in book quizzes coordinated by Ms
Wong. The week culminated with a fabulous parade
where students dressed as their favourite book
characters. It was wonderful to see so many costumes.
Ms Angie, Mr Russell, and I found judging incredibly
difficult. Congratulations to our winners and to everyone
who dressed up.

Our year 3/4 classes have worked through an inquiry focused on First Nations culture. Classes
have been learning about indigenous languages and culture. Some students have pursued
personal inquiries. Others have written books and redesigned games using words in various
indigenous languages. Yesterday some classes shared their learning with families. 



Our attendance in the year to date is continuing to track at 86%. A special congratulations to
1/2Gant, 5/6Vavlas, and 5/6Hammond, who have consistently achieved attendance of 90% or
greater.  

This afternoon our school instrumental students shared their learning in a great performance.
The NT Music school offers instrument tuition each week at Wagaman for students in years 4 –
6. This is a fabulous opportunity for students to learn to play an instrument, and the lessons
are provided at no cost. Families need to either hire or buy their child’s instrument. 

Birthdays are a time of great celebration in many families, and
children are often very excited. At school, we like to acknowledge
student birthdays, and families are welcome to bring a fruit platter or
cupcakes for their child to share with the class. We ask that families
not send whole cakes, ice blocks, lollies, party bags or small toys as
gifts for their child’s birthday.

 If you are interested in enrolling your
child for 2023, please visit the NT Music
School website by clicking the image.

https://www.ntms.net.au/enrolment-forms


2023 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2023, 
 please let us know by phoning the office or sending an
email to wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au

Please let us know what school they will be attending 2023. 

Classes for next year will be planned in the final weeks of
Term 4.

If you wish us to give consideration to special requests for
your child’s class placement, please phone or email the
Principal.

We have started the very important job of
planning for our 2023 workforce. At the end
of the year, we have some families who plan
to move interstate or to other areas in the
territory. Please notify our front office staff if
your children will not be returning to
Wagaman in 2023. This will help us
significantly in our planning for next year.

Have a safe holiday, and I look forward to
seeing everyone back at school on Monday,
October 10.

Kind Regards,
Mandy McKinnon
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We have been very busy in Transition. This week we have been learning about positional
language. We are exploring how to use our language and visual representations to show
distance and space by using the words "in front of", "behind", and "next to". We even got to
stand on the table and chairs to explore it further! It was lots of fun!

We have also been learning the middle sounds in words and how the short vowel sounds
work. We love doing this in our daily Heggerty lessons!

LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
TRANSITION STOREY



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
PHYSICAL EDUCATION - MISS ELLEY

Our students have participated in many sporting activities this term, including Interschool
Sport - volleyball and netball, Cracker Cup, Pink Power, Wagaman Warriors and Gala Days.
Classes have been preparing for these events and learning the skills to play each sport
during PE lessons. 

Today we had SEDA students visit our school and teach our students AFL skills.



BOOK WEEK CELEBRATIONS
2022 BOOK PARADE

Book Prize Winners
Transition - Tully and Reid
Year 1/2 - Daisy and David
Year 3/4 - Shaye and Lindsay 
Year 5/6 - Vhanna and Zak
Special mentions - Alex and Eva
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https://www.darwinfamilylife.com.au/darwin-sept-oct-school-holidays-2022/
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